
APL Logistics Americas, Ltd 
17600 N. Perimeter Drive, Suite 150 
Scottsdale, Arizona, USA 85255 
www.apllogistics.com 

August 27, 2020 

VIA FEDEX and EMAIL (WIOATitleI@dwd.wisconsin.gov) and 
(bwtdwerinq@dwd.wisconsin.gov)  

Wisconsin Department of Workforce Development 
Attn:  Adult & Dislocated Workers Section 
201 East Washington Avenue 
P.O. Box 7972 
Madison, WI  53707 

 Re: Notice of APL Logistics’ Kenosha Facility Closure 

I am writing on behalf of APL Logistics Warehouse Management Services, Inc. (“APLL”) to 
provide notice that there will be a total closure of the APLL Kenosha facility located at 9800 
72nd Ave, Pleasant Prairie, WI 53158 on October 31, 2020. The entire facility will close, and 
the closure is expected to be permanent.  
The expected last date of employment at the Kenosha facility will be October 31, 2020, with 
all employment separations taking place on that date. All affected employees have been 
notified of their separation dates and that their separation from employment will be 
permanent.  

The following is a list of the job positions and number of individuals who will be affected by 
the facility closure with all employment separations occurring on October 31, 2020.  

JOB TITLE NUMBER OF AFFECTED EMPLOYEES 
Administrative Assistant 1 
Asst II, Shipping/Receiving 2 
Clerk I, Inventory Control (CLS) 2 
Coord II, Shipping (CLS) 5 
Customer Service Rep III (CLS) 1 
Inventory Control Clerk I (CLS) 1 
Manager I, Contract Logistics (CLS) 2 
Material Handler II (CLS) 43 
Material Handler III (CLS) 12 
Rep III, Customer Service (CLS) 3 
Supervisor II, Contract Logistics (CLS) 4 
Team Lead III, Warehouse (CLS) 2 
Team Lead, Warehouse (CLS) 8 
Grand Total 86 



There will not be any bumping rights for affected employees—that is, employees will 
not be able to displace more junior employees out of their job positions as a result of this 
mass layoff. 

If you have any questions or want additional information concerning this matter, 
please contact either Carisa Ciotti, Sr Manager HR Operations and Compliance, at (602) 663-
0427 or Jennifer Knisley, HR Field and Compliance, Lead Specialist, at (602) 526-3177. 

 Sincerely, 

______________________________ 
Rick Bedwell  
Director, Contract Logistics 
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